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VOP NEWS 

Free Residential Electronics  
Collection 

 

The Countywide Residential Electron-
ics Collection will be held Saturday, 
October 10, 2015 from 8am to noon at 
Parkland College, 2400 West Bradley 
Ave, Champaign.  Enter on Duncan 
Road, parking lot M-4.  Limit 10 items 
per household.  For a complete listing 
of items not accepted, please visit the 
Champaign County RRR webpage at 
www.co.champaign.il.us/rrr or you may 
call 217/328-3313 if you have ques-
tions. 

Winner Winner—Chicken Dinner! 
 

The Sons of the American Legion will 
be hosting the annual BBQ chicken 
dinner on Friday, November 6th from 
4:30 p.m. to 8:00 p.m. at the Pesotum 
Legion Hall.  Dinner menu includes 
bbq chicken, beans, cole slaw, bread 
& butter and one drink.  Adults $10 
donation, children 6-12 years old 
$6.00, under 6 free (both with adult 
meal).  There will also be a gun raffle 
so bring your money and get your tick-
ets at the door!  Drawing for firearms 
(or cash) raffle will be held at 7:30 p.m. 
 
The American Legion and Sons of the 
American Legion are always looking 
for new members!  If you are interest-
ed in joining the American Legion, 
please contact Nick Adcock at 217/361
-8910 or nadcock@ahwllc.com. Meet-
ings are held on the second Monday of 
the month.  If you are interested in 
joining the Sons of the American    
Legion, please contact Alan Holt at 
217/649-9402 or Stuart Schaefer at 
217/867-2421 or                              
stuartschaefer@prodigy.net.  Meetings 
are held on the second Wednesday of 
the month. 

Summer Wrap Up 

As Summer is nearing an end, we 
would like to recap this year’s Sum-
mer Park Series.  First and foremost 
we would like to thank everyone that 
helps out with these events and 
thank you to those who participate!  
We love to see members of the com-
munity enjoying these events. 
 
We hosted the Movie Under the 
Stars on June 19th and had a nice 
turnout for Big Hero 6.  Thank you to 
Brian Miller of Visions N Vibrations– 
we always appreciate his help with 
this event!   
 
Our WaterWorks event was held on 
July 19th and we were so happy to 
see so many families make it out to 
enjoy the day with us!  We are very 
grateful for the Pesotum Fire Depart-
ment bringing out a firetruck and 
sharing in the fun.  We also had Ko-
na Ice out to provide shaved ice to all 
of our guests and this was a huge 
hit!  
 
Our final event of the Summer was 
on August 29th with Nickel and 
Dimes Band.  We were pleased to 
see so many folks make it out for this 
event!  It was a beautiful evening and 
the band put on a great show!  
 
We look forward to planning events 
for next year!  If you have any ideas 
for events for next year or if you 
would like to donate your time to help 
with an event, please contact Katie 
Wilson at katiewil-
son614@outlook.com or feel free to 
post on our Facebook page at 
www.facebook.com/Pesotum. 

Witches, Goblins,& Ghosts,     
OH MY! 

 

We will be hosting our annual      
Halloween Bash on Sunday, October 
25th from 2-4pm.  Please dress the 
kids in their costumes and bring 
them by for snacks, games and party 
favors! 
 

 

Trick or Treating hours on 
Halloween will be from       

5:30 until 7:30pm. 

As Autumn Approaches……… 
 

We would like to remind you to     
review the Village Ordinance      
regarding burning of debris.  Please 
remember that you may burn yard 
waste ONLY!  Please be mindful of 
the weather and avoid burning on 
windy days and near homes and 
other structures.  Also, a reminder 
that burning hours are 7am - 7pm.   

If you have future contributions for 
the newsletter, please email 
katiewilson614@outlook.com. 
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